
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

9th December 2021             Week 10 Term 4 
Acting Principal’s Report   
What a wonderful day 
Wednesday was our Presentation Day, with many of our students 
receiving recognition for their academic, sporting or community 
achievements. The respect shown by students in the audience was 
outstanding and a true demonstration of the Warby spirit.  
It was lovely to have Mr McGuire, the Principal of Airds HS and Mrs 
Byers, the daughter of Ernest Warby, attend and present our 
perpetual and scholarship awards and I would like to thank them for 
their support of our school. 
The assemblies were led by Henry and Maryam, with Chernaya, 
Lockie, Jesse and Georgia supporting. They were wonderful 
leaders and we all should be very proud of their efforts. 
Days like this cannot go ahead unless there are dedicated staff 
completing the organisation. Mrs Murray, Mrs Makai and Mr Phillips 
did an amazing job, with many long hours spent making sure the 
day ran smoothly. Thank you so much for your hard work and time 
spent for our students. 
Our school leadership team for 2022 was also announced, with 
Maykeira and Lily elected as Aboriginal Leaders, Jacqui and Leo 
elected as Vice-Captains and Georgia and Maurice as Captains. I am sure that this team will be 
outstanding ambassadors for our school. 
 

Staffing News 
There will be a number of changes to staffing for our school as we move into 2022.The principal 
position has been finalised, with Mr Troy King successful in being appointed to our school. Mr King 
comes to us from Harrington Park PS and I know everyone is excited to start working with him next 
year. We warmly welcome him to the principal position and look forward to his leadership of our 
school.  
Both Mrs Thompson and Mrs Davies will be leaving us as they have been successful in obtaining 
Assistant Principal positions through the merit selection process. The community of John Warby 
have been extremely lucky to have these dedicated teachers at our school and we will miss them 
greatly.  Mrs Thompson and Mrs Davies have been at our school since 2015 and their leadership, 
teaching expertise and support of our students, staff and community has been outstanding. I know 
that we are sad that they are leaving us but also proud that they will take wonderful memories of 
John Warby PS with them to their new schools. We wish them all the best as they start the next step 
in their teaching careers.  
Mrs Kennedy will also be leaving us, as she will be returning to her permanent school after leading 
our administration team since 2020. Without her support and leadership in the office, our school 
would not be able to run as smoothly as it does. We will miss her and hope that she enjoys her 
school. A new Administration Manager will be supporting our school in Term 1 until the position is 
filled permanently.  
Mrs Eves will be returning to us in the School Counsellor position as Mrs Cifuentes-Post will be 
starting at a new school as well. I would like to thank Mrs Cifuentes-Post for her support of our 
students and families in the time she has been here and hope she enjoys her new school. 
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Friday 10th Dec 
• PBL Rewards Day 
• Preschool Graduation Day 1 

 
Monday 13th Dec 
• Academic Reports home 

 
Tuesday 14th Dec 
Preschool Graduation Day 2 
 
Wednesday 15th Dec 
• Year 6 Farewell – 

Campbelltown Golf Club 6pm  
 
Thursday 16th Dec 
• Last day for students 

 
Friday 17th Dec 
• Last day for staff 
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Year 6 Farewell  

Next Wednesday is our Year 6 Farewell at Campbelltown Golf Club in Glen Alpine. The night starts at 
6pm and will finish by 9pm. All Yr 6 students have received an invitation with all the information attached. 
There is no fee for our students, with our wonderful P&C providing a donation to the school to cover the 
cost.  
 
There are a number of guidelines that we must follow for this event to occur. These are:  
• All students must be accompanied by a fully vaccinated adult member of their household who must 
sign the student into the Campbelltown Golf Club using the QR code. The student is then able to be left 
in the care of the supervising staff.  
• The parent or carer MUST remain at the Campbelltown Golf Club during the event with the parent or 
carer returning to collect their child at the end of the farewell.  
• The parent or carer must follow the venue’s COVID-safe practices when checking in and out.  

If these guidelines change we will let everyone know. Please contact us if you have any questions.   
 

 
 
 
Enrolling for 2022  
We are forming our classes for next year and these can be affected by new enrolments across the 
school, as well as students who may be leaving us. Please encourage anyone who has moved into our 
community to contact the school so we can organise a welcome pack for them. To our existing families, 
please let us know if you are moving or changing schools next year as this affects the number of 
students enrolled and staffing for 2022.  
 
School Reports  
Our Semester Two reports will be going home next week. Even though this year has been extremely 
difficult for everyone, our students have continued to work hard and show their teachers how much they 
have improved. 
 
On a final note… “If you believe in yourself anything is possible” - anonymous  
 
Thank you for your support of our school 
Mellissa Page 
Acting Principal 
 
 



STAFF NEWS! 
 

Farewell from Mrs Davies 
 
To the students, families, and community of John Warby Public School, 
 
I am sad to say that I will be leaving my position at John Warby Public School. I have accepted a 
permanent Assistant Principal position in Wollongong, commencing in 2022. 
 
Even though this is a wonderful opportunity, I am terribly sad to be leaving and closing this chapter 
of my career. John Warby Public School is a fantastic school that I have always been so proud to be a 
part of. I absolutely adore the students and have been so proud of all the achievements they have 
made over the years. To the parents and carers who have trusted me over the years to teach and 
nurture your children, thank you so much. I will miss you all! 
 
Mrs Ashley Davies 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Farewell from Mrs Thompson 
 
Dear parents, carers, students and friends, I have some very exciting, but at the same time sad news 
that I would like to share with you all. In 2022 I will be starting a new role as Assistant Principal at a 
school in Wollongong.  
 
I will cherish all the beautiful memories and experiences I have had teaching your children over the 
past 7 years. Thank you for your warmth, laughter, determination, enthusiasm and loads of fun at 
JWPS! You are all amazing and I will miss you dearly. Take care and keep smiling! 
 
Mrs Amanda Thompson 
Assistant Principal 
 



 
 

 
 
Written by Aliza 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

           Written by Breanna                                                                                            Written by Tyler 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Library News 
 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported the library this year, and who encouraged their children to 
keep up with their reading. We had a great year in the library with our amazing upgrades. I’m looking 
forward to another wonderful year in 2022. It is important that our students continue to read over the 
holidays. Below is a Summer Reading Challenge that the students can participate in if they would like. 
It might help keep them motivated. Enjoy your break and have a safe and restful holiday. 

Happy Reading - Mrs Saleh 

 

 
 

 



 
Grevillea, Banksia and Wattle have been busy having fun in Term 4, joining 
in the Year 6 fundraisers. The staff and students enjoyed wearing their 
pyjamas to school. Zooper Dooper Day was very popular, with most 
students purchasing one or more ice blocks. We ate delicious fairy bread 
on National Fairy bread day. On the warmer days, we enjoyed having some 
fun with water activities. 
 
Thank you  
Pauline Morrison 
        

 
      



                  

     
 
                 
                 



 
 
     
 

    
 
 
 
 



         

               
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you!  

Thank you to our wonderful community for supporting our Year 6 Fundraisers!   

We raised $242.00 on PJ day and $193.10 selling ice blocks.   

The money will be going towards the Year 6 Farewell and gift to JWPS.  

Year 6 students & Mrs Thompson 😊😊   
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 


